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G.P.G.C./G.P.S.D.C.

October 2010
Phone (972) 641-9940 (leave message)

www.gpgc.net

October 2010
Ph (972) 641 9940 (l )

Doubles Event

 L1  CW Dagnal - 46 so
 L2  Bobby Sherrill - 41 so
 L3  Steve Bardy - 39

Main Event 12 Ga.

 HOA Mike Gershick - 50
 A1  Jeff Zwiebel - 49
 B1  Elizabeth Hoskins - 47 so
 C1 Gene Wills - 49
 D1 Darian Mock - 49

410 Bore. Event

 L1  Bobby Sherrill - 48 so
 L2  Jeff Zwiebel - 44
 L3  Jim Hundley - 41

Welcome New Members!Welcome New Members!

Lannie Emanuel

Stacy Smith Alan Newton

Gary Skrivanek

Randy Maydew  The weather was as good as it gets for early 
September at the monthly skeet shoot. The turnout 
was light due to Labor Day weekend and the start of 
dove season. We had fifteen shooters participating 
in the event including a few new members shooting 
for the first time in a competitive shoot. Darian Mock 
shot an impressive 49 to win the D class in his first 
shoot as a GPGC member and Gene Wills won C class 
also with a 49 (both will be moving up for the next 
shoot). Mike Gershick shot the only 50 for the day in 
the main event to win high Overall (HOA). We also 
had a great lunch including grilled chicken, bacon 
wrapped jalapeño peppers, potato salad and cake for 
dessert.

Continued at left

Continued from Club Skeet Results

 The monthly skeet shoots are open to all GPGC 
members and each event is by class based on National 
Skeet Shooting Association (NSSA) guidelines or 
on Lewis class. The lewis class is a luck of the draw 
system as the scores are recorded in order and every 
5th spot or so determines a winning score. For ties 
in either NSSA classes or Lewis class, the winner will 
be decided by a shoot off (so) shooting doubles from 
stations 3, 4 and 5. The format is typical for NSSA 
tournaments and a good stepping stone for those 
interested in shooting registered skeet.
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Oct. 3 - Noon Club Skeet Shoot
Oct. 4 - 7:00 PM Hunter Education Class
Oct. 7 - 7:00 PM Hunter Education Class
Oct. 7 - 7:30 PM GPGC Board of Directors Meeting
Oct. 9 - 8:00 AM Hunter Education Class
Oct. 16 - 9:00 AM ARA Rimfire Rifle Match
Oct. 16 - 1:00 PM Public Day
Oct. 17 - 1:00 PM 5-Stand/Sporting Clays Shoot
Oct. 23 - 9:00 AM .22 Pistol Metallic Silhouette Match
Oct. 23 - 1:00 PM Kids Shoot
Oct. 27 - 6:00 PM Last Wednesday Evening Bullseye   
   Pistol Match
Oct.  31 - Halloween and Daylight Savings Ends
Nov. 2 - Election Day – PLEASE VOTE
Nov. 4 - 7:30 PM GPGC Board of Directors Meeting
Nov. 7 - Noon Vintage Shotgun Club Skeet Shoot  
Nov. 8 - 7:00 PM Hunter Education Class
Nov. 11 - 7:00 PM Hunter Education Class
Nov. 13 - 8:00 AM Hunter Education Class
Nov. 18 - 6:00 PM Shotgun Keyholder Meeting

NOTICE:
The scheduled October 2nd ARA Match
has been cancelled and rescheduled to 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 16th, 9:00AM.
    Mike Pallet

O
O
O
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Josh Wells & Richard Kummer, Most Excellent Steak Cookers

NEW TIME:

  Bullseye Pistol matches on 
Wednesday afternoons have moved 

to 6:00 PM until November 3rd when 
they end for 2010. Grand Prairie Education Committee

 972-641-9940 (leave message)

N

N
T
h
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Education Classes 
for 2010

Student Classes
 October 4, 7 and 9 December 6, 9 and 11
 November 8, 11 and 13 

Instructor Workshops (Open to the Public)

2010 ARA Match Schedule for GPGC
(American Rimfi re Association)

  October 16 (rescheduled from Oct. 2)

Shoots are on Saturdays at 9:00 AM
Mike Pallett, mwpallett@yahoo.com

Upcoming EventsUpcoming Events
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Recipe
 Corner
ROASTED RACK 
OF VENISON 
AND SHALLOTS WITH DRIED-
CRANBERRY GRAVY

 Venison is best served rare to medium, as it is 
a very lean meat that toughens and can develop a 
stronger flavor if overcooked. 
 The following recipe may also be made with 
a 2-1/2 lb. beef fillet, or an 8 to 11 rib (3 to 4 
lb.) rack of venison, halved to form two 4 to 6 
rib racks and any tough membranes (silver skin) 
trimmed.

2 lbs. shallots, trimmed and peeled
2 Tbsp. vegetable oil (plus additional for rubbing
 the venison)
1/2 cup beef broth
1/2 cup red wine
1/2 cup water
1 Tbsp. juniper berries (available in the spice
 section of supermarkets), crushed lightly
2 tsp. cornstarch dissolved in 2 tablespoons water
1/3 cup dried cranberries (available at specialty
 foods shops)
1 Tbsp. balsamic vinegar 

Preheat the oven to 425°F.
 In a roasting pan large enough to hold the 
venison racks without crowding them, toss the 
shallots with 2 tablespoons of the oil and salt and 
pepper to taste and roast them in the middle 
of the oven, stirring occasionally, for 25 to 30 
minutes, or until they are golden. Pat the venison 
dry, season it with salt and pepper, and rub it 
generously with the additional oil. 
 Heat a large heavy skillet over high heat until 
it is hot and in it sear the venison on all sides. 
Push the shallots to the sides of the roasting pan, 
stand the venison racks in the middle of the pan,  

Source:  Gourmet Magazine, 1993

 
 Sunday, Oct. 17 No shoots Nov. - Jan.
 
 1:00 PM afternoon Flight
 Last shooter at 2:00 PM
 Shoot-offs and awards immediately following.

 Match Director: Jason Foshea
  fosheajason@hotmail.com

Sporting Clays/5 Stand Schedule 2010

Club Skeet Schedule 2010

 New order of events this year:
 Lunch at noon, 1:00 PM will be Doubles.
 2:00 PM 50 12 ga. Main Event, followed by the 
Sub-Gauge.

Robert Nicholas - Nicholas.robert@sbcglobal.net

Oct. 3 - 20 ga. Nov. 21 - Turkey Shoot
Nov. 7 - Vintage Shoot No shoot - Dec. or Jan.

allowing the bones to rest together, and roast the 
mixture in the middle of the oven for 23 minutes, 
or until a meat thermometer registers 125°F., for 
rare meat. Transfer the racks with shallots to a 
platter and let them stand, covered loosely with 
foil, for 15 minutes.
 To the roasting pan add the broth, the wine, 
the water, and the juniper berries and simmer 
the mixture, scraping up the brown bits, for 5 
minutes. Strain the mixture through a fine sieve 
set over a small saucepan, whisk the cornstarch 
mixture, and add it to the saucepan with the 
cranberries, the vinegar, and salt and pepper to 
taste.
      Simmer the gravy, whisking, for 5 minutes.
      Cut the venison into individual chops and 
serve it with the shallots and the gravy. 
      Serves 6.
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 We had 9 shooters out for the match tonight. 
It was shot in good weather, and was not too hot . 

 Hoa Nguyen won with 272-5X
 Ed Dotson was 2nd with 262-3X
 Clint Freeman was 3rd with 252-0 4X

 Congratulations, Hoa!

 This is the only match we report on this 
month as the prior 3 were either rained out, flooded, 
or we were cleaning up the range  after the flood. 

Dan Brown

or the match tttttooonight.
was not too hot

GPGC Bullseye Pistol
September 2010

4
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ARA Match September

The ARA September match was cancelled 
due to high water.

NOTICE
The owner of Alpine gun range in Kennedale 
said that anyone that presents a Grand Prairie 
Gun Club membership card will receive a 
10% discount on their rifle and pistol range.

The Monday Night Doubles Trap League is in 
its fourth week with two weeks to go.  The race is very 
tight with Darian Mock currently in the lead, Kerry 
Williams second, and Gene Will in third place.  At 
this time there is only .85 difference in the average for 
the first and third place so the next two weeks will be 
critical so stay tuned.

   Kerry Williams

The Monday Night Doubles Trap League is in

Monday Night TrapMonday Night Trap
September 13, 2010September 13, 2010

SHOT SHELLS
 We  can provide less expensive shotgun 
shells delivered to the club.
 The email to order is shotshellstx@gmail.
com. Send us an email telling us what brand, gauge, 
weight and shot size. We will add you to the list and 
when we get enough orders for free freight we will 
let you know when they will be distributed.

Right now we are offering:
Remington Gun Club in 12 & 20 gauge for

$54.00 a flat (that is $5.40 a box)
Remington STS 12 &20 @ $72.00

Remington STS 28 & 410 @ $86.00
Winchester AA 12 & 20 @ $75.00
Winchester AA 28 &410 @ $89.00

 
Any questions please email or call (214) 392-6193.

Thanks,
Josh & Karen Wells 

October 23  
 November 27  No December Shoot
      

All matches start are held on the 4th Saturday of 
each month starting at 9:00AM.
 Entry fee is $10. 120 shots will be fired for a full 
match in strings of 10 shots per 2 minutes. Ranges are 
15-yard, 25-yard and 50-yard. We will shoot double 
rotation so we can accommodate up to 24 shooters per 
match. Bring ear and eye protection and your favorite 
.22 pistol.

Match Director: Dan Brown, drdanbrown@att.net

October 23

Metallic Silhouette PistolMetallic Silhouette Pistol
2010 Schedule2010 Schedule

.22 cal. Pistol.22 cal. Pistol
Silhouette ShootSilhouette Shoot

Rained Out

5
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Jim Speer & Mike Skidmore, Computer Management

2010 World Warm Up
Grand Prairie, Texas

The 2010 World Warm Up was held at the Grand 
Prairie Gun Club on September 17-
19, 2010.  The shoot was sold out 
earlier than ever this year and kept a 
waiting list right up to the date of the 
shoot!  Our annual guests from the 
UK returned keeping our shoot the 
international venue it has become. 
The shoot also pulled shooters from 
Louisiana, Oklahoma, Arkansas, 
Illinois, and New Mexico.  We 
sincerely thank all the shooters for 
coming to our shoot and making it a 
success.
 A new addition to the GPGC 
facilities is the new sidewalks 
connecting all the fields. Good 
weather prevailed and the targets were excellent.  We 
had fifty shooters on Friday for doubles. Brandon Cade 
shot the high score of 98 which 
claimed the championship.  David 
Weintraub took Runner Up and 
Ricky Williams got 3rd (both with 
97s). 
 Seventy-two shooters began 
with the 12 gauge event Saturday 
morning. Clear skies and no wind 
made the targets as good as they get. 
Four one hundred straights and 8 
ninety-nines were posted  the board. 
Bill Myers bested Randy Penwell for 
Champ and Leonard Holmes took 
3rd.
 In the 28 gauge, no one was able 
to string together 100 straight, so 10 
ninety-nines went to the shoot off field to determine the 
winners. The shoot off went a full box with Jack Davis 
not missing any to win Champ. Chris Simmons went 
deep into the box before falling out 
to claim Runner Up. Randy Penwell 
won 3rd.
 And a shoot at Grand Prairie 
would not be complete without our 
delicious meals. We are fortunate 
enough to have members who 
volunteer (and can cook!) who arrive 
early to cook a buffet breakfast. 
This year we had a ‘build your 
own’ breakfast burrito bar with eggs 
and all the fixins’ on Saturday and 
Sunday. Marinated grilled chicken 
was served for lunch on Saturday 
and filet mignon steaks were grilled 
to perfection for dinner Saturday 
night. Thanks to Richard Kummer, 
Josh Wells and Jeff Zwiebel for 
manning the grill and cooking 120 
filets! As always, no one left hungry. Sunday lunch was 

beef brisket and sausage with all the usual sides and 
dessert. Also, there was a soft serve 
ice cream machine that dispensed 
many bowls of ice cream for two and 
half days. Thanks to all our volunteers 
who make the food at this event 
fantastic!   
 Sunday was another picture 
perfect day with seventy-two 
shooters in the 20 gauge seeking the 
championship. Four shooters posted 
100s to make the evening shootoffs 
(there were also sixteen 99s). Jeff 
Zwiebel and Ricky Williams had 
their hats ventilated for shooting their 
first 100 straight in the 20 gauge!  
Jeff Zwiebel won the shoot off for 

Champ making his first 100 straight in the 20 gauge that 
much sweeter!  Bruce Evans took Runner Up with Ricky 

Williams winning 3rd.
 Seventy-two shooters took 
to the fields in the .410 with Bill 
Myers posting the lone 100 to claim 
Champ.  Richard Funk, Dennis 
Jameson and Myron Gee all shot 99s 
to battle it out for Runner Up and 
3rd. Myron took the ‘trap door’ on 
Station 3 with Richard Funk winning 
Runner Up and Dennis Jameson 
taking 3rd.
 The HOA Champion was Bill 
Myers with a score of 397.  Dennis 
Jameson came in as runner up with 
a 396 (this was Dennis’s first visit to 
GPGC and I predict he will return!). 

Randy Penwell took 3rd with a 395.
 For the seventh consecutive year, Al Barsh donated 
custom made knives that were awarded to the event 

champions. These knives were 
engraved with a description of the 
event and date. Thanks Al, for your 
great contribution to this shoot! 
Mike Skidmore and Jim Speer were 
flawless in running the computer 
with Howard Huber making sure the 
scoreboard was always up to date. 
Thanks Mike, Jim, and Howard for 
all your help. And many thanks to 
all the club volunteers who cook, 
clean up, donate, load machines, 
take photos, tune up the machines, 
etc. We simply could not have these 

successful events without all the 
volunteers. We look forward to 
seeing all our shooters next year 
at Grand Prairie!

    Randy Walhood
    Shotgun Chairman
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Thank You!
 GPGC has held registered skeet shoots since the 
early 90’s and we have always managed to have 
volunteers to help run these events.  As the shoots 
grow, so do the need for more helpers and people 
always seem eager to help!  I cannot thank the people 
enough who donate their time to help make the 
GPGC events a success that they are.  They cook, 
clean, fill the machines, keep water on the fields and 
anything that needs to be done to insure 
that the shooters have the best conditions 
that can be provided.  The events always 
seem to run smoothly and the visitors 
notice and often compliment the members 
on what a great Club we have.  We are 
fortunate to have the people and the 
facilities that we do.  These events make 
money for the Club primarily due to the 
people who donate their time to help.  
This money helps to maintain and improve 
our ranges for future use.  Most recently, 
sidewalks were constructed on the shotgun 
ranges to connect the fields.  This was 
done in part with funds made from the 
registered skeet shoots.  We have people 
from England who now regularly attend our 
shoot in September.  This shoot draws shooters from 
other states outside of Texas as well.  The September 
shoot ranked number 45 of the top 100 national 
skeet shoots in 
2009!  Again, 
this would not be 
possible without 
the volunteers we 
have.  
 The following 
people helped at 
the recent World 
Warm Up shoot on 
September 17-19, 
2010.  
David Anderson, 
Jay Phillips, Jay 
& Ginny Warren, 
Randy & Sharon 
Walhood,  Mike 
Shuping, Jean Beard, Gene Wills, Karen Wells, 
Richard Kummer, Lisa Wilhouette, Howard Huber, 
Ted Preston, Roy Walker, Dwight Sensabaugh, Jeff 
Zwiebel, Mary Ann Jenkins, Josh Wells, Don Ambrose, 
Fred Marshall, Walter Kilroy, Brad Fitzgerald, Ann Hill, 
Andy Chilla, Mike Skidmore, and Jim Speer.
 Thanks again for your efforts in making our Club 
what it is!
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Jeff Zwiebel, 20 GA Champ

Bill Myers - 12 GA Champ, 410 Champ and HOA Champ

Jeff Zwiebel 20 GA Champ

Bill Myers - 12 GA Champ 410 Champ and HOA Champ

Brandon Cade
Doubles Champ

Jack Davis
28 GA Champ

2010 World Warm Up
Grand Prairie, Texas
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End of the Summer - End of the League.
 I don't know what got into people tonight, but it was winner-take-all on every field tonight as five teams each 
took three points. The rest of us are left rubbing our backsides after the kicking they received. Claybusters is still 
busting away and holding first position. The Fun Bunch lag by a point, and Grumpies are another grumbling about 
being point behind them. By lucky chance, Fun Bunch and Grumpies will fight each other next week on Field Four 
and if Grumpies get two points out of these Green-Shirts we will have a shoot-off!  
 On the individual contests, we see that Will and Jason are fighting it out for that HOA spot with only three 
birds between them. That will be another fun one to observe (they are second on Field Five). The most improved 
is too close to call, but serious kudos to those fighting for that title as you each have made serious gains in your 
shooting; although only one person will get the belt, everyone on that list wins.
 The Class Buckles have their groups set out; only a four bird spread in B-class and five birds in C-Class, so 
there is no way I'm going to call those sets. I did hear that there is hope for a tie because a mono-a-mono shoot-
off would be fun to watch (*another* spectator event). The D and E classes (you know, where you'll find 80% of us 
working stiffs) are full of potential, so if you wanna win it come out and practice this weekend and then lay down 
some lead next week.
 Tonight's shoot was on the first day of Autumn, and maybe you noticed it the sun setting during the second 
flight, or maybe you noticed it the cooler air and breezes; they all are bittersweet reminders that the league is 
drawing to a close. Let's see everyone bring it next week and make a it great shoot!

Description Per 500 Per 5000
DUSTER WADS HARD CAST LEAD BULLETS (6% Antimony, 2% Tin)
Blue 1 1/8 oz 12ga $10.00 $96.00 9mm 125gr, R.N. - 500ct $32.50 

Green 1oz 12ga $10.00 $96.00 9mm147gr, 40/10 155gr,38spl 158gr - 500ct $35.50 
Clear 7/8 oz. 12ga $10.00 $96.00 45acp 200gr, 45lc 200gr - 500ct $42.50 
Orange 7/8oz. 20ga $10.00 $96.00 45acp 230gr - 250ct $22.50 
Red 3/4 oz. 28ga $10.00 $96.00 
Yellow 1/2oz. 410 bore $10.00 $96.00 SHOT – 25lb BAGS

Mag. 7½, 8, 8½ & 9
REMINGTON WADS Ask about multi bag discounts
FIG. 8 $12.75 $122.00 
RXP20 $12.75 $122.00 HERCULES POWDERS
PT28 $13.75 $132.00 Description 4# CAN 8#CAN
SP410 $13.75 $132.00 RED DOT & GREEN DOT $70.00 $124.00 

UNIQUE $70.00 $124.00 
CLAYBUSTER WADS 2400 $77.50 
12 ga 1 , 1 1/8 oz or 7/8oz $10.25 $98.00 
20 ga $10.25 $98.00 HODGDON POWDERS
28 ga HS $10.50 $100.00 Clays & INT’L CLAYS $72.00 $124.00 
410 ga HS $10.50 $100.00 Clays & INT’L CLAYS $72.00 $124.00 

LONG SHOT $80.00 $134.00 
UNIV. CLAYS $74.00 $127.00 
LIL’ GUN 1#-$19.25 4@ 18.50

PRIMERS HS6-H110-Alliant 410 1#-$19.25 4@18.50
Description Per 1000 Per 5000 TITE WAD $65.00 $105.00 
WIN209 $38.00 $190.00 Alliant 20/28 $80.00 $134.00 
REM209P $38.00 $190.00 
Small & Large Rifle and Pistol 
Primers. Ask about avalability. $35.00 214-392-6193
Primers. Brands will varey 972-620-2605

Karen & Josh Wells
wellskeet@aol.com

swcasting@yahoo.com

Mec Reloading Equipment new and used loaders available.

Ennddddddd fffffofof ttt thhhhhhehe SSSS Sumummemerr - EEEEnEnddddddd fffffofof ttt thhhhhhehe LLLL Leaeaguguee.

Doubles League - Week 8 Results
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Thanks!Dove Hunt
Anything that involves getting up before 5:00 

in the morning is usually a stretch for me but opening 
day of dove season is an exception.
 James Wilson and Gary Jones rounded up 
a few of the GPGC members for a trip to Abilene 
and to my surprise the weather cooperated with 
a light breeze and just enough overcast to make 
the conditions  bearable. Charles Richerson, Terry 
Cullender, Bill Schweitzer and Mike Shuping rounded 
out the rest of the GPGC group with a contingent from 
Iowa filling out the ranks. First morning was steady and 
I was just one shy of the limit by lunch. That’s not bad 
for me although I was accused of shooting a few out of 
the trees. Good hunting and always nice to meet new 
friends.

  Cheers,
   Bill Schweitzer

 Wednesday, September 15, 2010, 9:50 PM 
Several pistol regular shooters converged on the pistol 
range this evening and got it cleaned up.
 Those participating in the cleanup were:

  Ed Mooberry
  Ed Dotson
  Jim Grabbe
  Jim Wilson
  Hoa Nguyen
  Paul Petrovski
  John McGlone (the Jim’s father in law)
  Dan Brown

 Thanks Guys! 
 When I got here at 5:45 Ed Mooberry, Ed 
Dotson, Hoa Nguyen Jim Wilson and Paul Petroski 
were scrubbing down the left side walkway to the 
target frames.
 I got  out my 75 ft. hose and Jim Wilson 
connected his gasoline powered high pressure washer; 
it was used to hose down the pistol pad, the walkway 
to the 25,15 and 7 yard target frames, the shooting 
bench, and the pistol safe - which had a lot of old 
mud dauber nests that needed to get gone. 
 We all got brooms and scrubbed areas where 
the  high pressure washer had been pointed at to be 
sure the muck had been scrubbed off and was gone. 
After the broom scrubbing  the high pressure device 
was again used to wash down the area. The chairs and 

stools were also washed off.
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Shrimp Boil and 5-Stand

The Monday Night Doubles Trap League that 
began in August ended September 27.  The high 
scorer was Kerry Williams taking First Place, Darian 
Mock in Second Place, and Gene Wills taking Third 

Place.  The 
monetary 
winners 
based 
on the 
Modified 
Lewis Class 
System 
were Dan 
Spence, 
Jim Barrett, 
and Darian 
Mock.  I 
believe that 
a good time 
was held by 
everyone.  

Our next league will probably begin in a couple of 
weeks.

 Kerry

The Monday Night Doubles Trap League that

Monday Night Trap League
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 If you weren’t at the club’s second Swap & Sell 
Meet last September 25th, you might kick 
yourself after reading the following; despite 
the rain in the morning it was just as good, or 
better, than the first one.
 We had about two dozen sellers, most of 
whom were just regular club members that 
brought over the extra stuff in their safes and 
closets, and set prices such that they wouldn’t 
have to haul it home. People set up on the 
front porch and inside the building, taking 
up almost every square inch of table space 
available. 
 Plenty of shotguns, a number of pistols and 
rifles, and tons of accessories. Before you think 
about buying a new shotgun plan to attend 
the next swap 
meet, because 
there were some 
beautiful guns at 
very fair prices 
and deals were 
being made 
everywhere. 
We even had 
Just4Ears making 
custom earplugs. 
There was a 
beautiful, Italian-
made leather 
motor-case that 
once held a pair 
of Beretta SO-5 shotguns and went for a price too 
insanely low to repeat. The bargain that I couldn’t 
believe lasted all afternoon was a set of 12ga and 
28ga Posness-Warren progressive press priced at $250 
each. 
 In the excitement I even made a head-scratching 
purchase; a wonderful Coyote Company Pro-Skeet 
belt with two pouches, but the belt is for a waist 12 
inches larger than mine! Well now you all know I’ll 
have something to trade at the next swap meet; hope 
to see you there!

    Andrew Wyer

If you weren’t at the club’s second Swap & Sell

SECOND SWAP & SELL MEET
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Youth Shoot
 This shoot is designed for boys and girls 8 
years and older. Any children under the age of 8 will 
need to be accompanied by one adult. Our safety 
lesson this month will cover range rules and proper 
gun handling. We will be shooting metal silhouette 
targets down on the pistol range.
 This event is not for club members only, so 
come out and bring 
a friend. Parents and 
grandparents are 
always welcome.
 So if you can 
make it, below is a list 
of things you will need.
 Bring at 
least 100 rounds of 
22 caliber long rifle 
ammunition (our 
community ammo box 
is getting low). If you 
have a 22 rifle or pistol 
bring them out as well. 
Between the club and myself, we have a few Ruger 
10/20 rifles and Remington bolt action for everyone to 
share.

 Ear Protection
 Eye Protection
 Sun Screen
 Water Bottle
 Hat

So come have some 
fun!!!

 Don Yeandle
 817.825.2535

P.S. If any Boy Scouts 
need to work on Rifle 
or Shotgun Merit Badge 
please give me a call so I can bring the necessary 
materials out to the club.
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 Wednesday afternoon prior to the 
registered shoot Brad Ambrose organized a 
group of volunteers to restock the skeet houses 
with birds. Thanks to all that helped.

 Brad Ambrose  Maryann Jenkins
 John Slocum  Jason Foshea
 Terry Cullender Mike Johnson
 Jay Phillips  Jeff Zwiebel
 Charles Richerson Bill Weatherby

esday afternoon prior to the 
oot Brad Ambrose organized a

Thanks! It has been a long time coming, but the 
Shotgun Committee under Randy Walhood’s 
guidance has made a big improvement to the 
shotgun fields. Now they are all connected with a 
smooth sidewalk and no steps. No more walking 
in the mud.

 Thanks go out to Gene Wills for spending 
several hard hours with a shovel edging our 
entrance road and cleaning the mud off the sides.
 Also Gene handles the disposal of bird 
boxes every Tuesday.

Joe Miller on the walk

Charles Richerson on the sidewalk
Team effort loading houses

Gene Wills
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Do you remember...2006?

15
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Grand Prairie Gun Club
P.O. Box 530274

Grand Prairie, TX 75053-0274

Be Courteous!

Reload the houses when

you fi nish shooting. Pick up your

hulls - clean up the area a

little - use trash cans!

GPGC Board of Directors
Name Home Phone Email

Hours of Operation
Rifle/Pistol

8:30 am until legal sunset

Shotgun
Wed., Sat., Sun. - 1:00 pm until dusk

Mon. - 5:00 pm to 9:00 pm

3 on 8
Reloading Supplies
Josh & Karen Wells

214-392-6193
972-620-2605

 Jason Foshea, Commercial Manager
 O: 817.410.1564, C: 214.725.0621
 jason@classicfl eet.com

Bill Schweitzer, President 817-329-8828 try8@verizon.net 

Mike Pallett, Vice President 817-466-9292 mwpallett@yahoo.com

Jan Heath, Vice President 972-986-8247 

Jeffrey Zwiebel, Secretary 972-490-8438 jeff.zwiebel@mindspring.com

Randy Walhood, Treasurer 972-387-1811 randy.walhood@farmersbranch.info

Don Ambrose 972-503-7266 donaldambrose@swbell.net

Dan Brown 972-264-7054 drdanbrown@att.net

Jason Foshea 817-410-1564 fosheajason@hotmail.com

Dale Holder 972-986-9101 teamriverrat@hotmail.com

Bobby Sherrill 972-263-0679 katbob@flash.net

Jim K. Wilson 972-262-0947 jkw948@yahoo.com

Don Yeandle 817-825-2535 don@extramile2.com

GPGC property will be paid 
off in 2 years - in

August  2012!


